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Good News  
April 2023     

 Newsletter of The Evangelical Lutheran Church of Our Saviour 
420 North Progress Avenue 
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17109 

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 
 This month we celebrate the resurrection of our Lord.  The date of Easter this year is April 9th.  And every 
year when we approach the Day of Resurrection, I think about how many non-believes cannot find it in  
themselves to believe that Christ is risen.  Yes, we would have to believe that when it comes to believing in  
Christianity, the biggest obstacle for many people in the world is the Easter message, that on the third day Jesus 
rose from the dead. 
 People can usually appreciate that Jesus was a great teacher.  People can usually appreciate that Jesus 
was filled with compassion and care for those around him.  People can usually get that far.  People can usually 
see Jesus as a great man.  But, believing in the resurrection of Jesus, well, you might as well tell people that there 
are such things as the Abominable Snowman and the Loch Ness monster. 
 But when confronted by such skepticism, I try to come at the truth of the resurrection from another way.  
And that other way is to say that death and resurrection are all around us.  You can’t avoid it, and so why would 
we not say that Jesus is risen from the dead?  In short, the resurrection is not so much an obstacle of faith to  
overcome, as a reality that hits in the face in every direction.  Let me explain what I mean. 
 First, there is the daily cycle of sleep and wakefulness.  Many animals including humans, of course, divide 
their daily routine between sleep and wakefulness.  We lay down, we close our eyes, and we fall asleep.  And 
after a period of sleep, we awake.  And, we must admit that in that routine of sleep and wakefulness, there is a 
definite image of death and resurrection. 
 Second, there is the yearly cycle of seasons.  Many creatures in many places on earth during the fall and 
winter months experience a sort of death.  Plants and trees go dormant.  Certain animal species hibernate.  And 
then come the time of spring and summer, life is in a very powerful sense reborn.  And again, we must admit 
that in that yearly cycle of winter and spring, there is another definite image of death and resurrection. 
 Third, there is the life cycle of stars.  Stars form from gas clouds that have coalesced, and suddenly those 
gases ignite and voila, we have stars.  Those same stars after billions of years of shining die off, they implode, and 
those same stars expel the gases and material inside them into the cosmos to be used for future starts.  And so, 
again, there is a sort of death and resurrection that accompanies the life cycle of stars.  Of course, there is also 
the image of our own sun, which looks as though it dies at the end of each day, when it descends on the western 
horizon, only to be resurrected the next morning in the eastern horizon. 
 There are any number of other examples of death and resurrection all around us.  But these few should 
be enough to emphasize the point that the death and resurrection of Jesus Christ is not so much an obstacle of 
faith for us to overcome, as much as it is just one more example of what God is doing all around us all the time.  
The world we live in and the universe we inhabit is suffused with “death and resurrection.”   
 And so, the question that we should probably be asking is not how we can help others believe in the 
death and resurrection of Jesus, as much as why did God create so many examples of death and resurrection 
around us?   The answer, of course, is that God must want us to see some greater purpose for those examples, 
that being to realize that our individual death is not an end.  If the world and the universe, let alone Jesus’ own 
death and resurrection, teaches us anything, it is that there is great evidence that something will come after 
death.  And that something is new life.  And thus there is great reason to have an abundance of hope.  And that 
is the Easter message, at least for me. 
 Death does not seem to be the final word within the workings of the universe.  Resurrection, rebirth, 
new life—these are the things that win out.  Thanks be to God, and Happy Easter to you all. 
   

In Christ, Pastor Joel Petruschke  
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Good News is a monthly publication of The  
Evangelical Lutheran Church of Our Saviour,  
420 North Progress Avenue, Harrisburg,  
Pennsylvania 17109, 717-545-9992,  
ossec@comcast.net.  Deadline for submission is 
the third Monday prior to publication month. 
 

If you do not have email or internet access, your 
addressed copy of Good News will be available in 
your church mailbox the first weekend of each 
month. 

  The Lessons for April 
 2023 
April 2 — Palm Sunday 
Isaiah 50:4-9a 
Psalm 31:9-16 
Philippians 2:5-11 
Matthew 26:14 - 27:66 
 

April 6 — Maundy Thursday 
Exodus 12:1-14 
Psalm 116:1-2, 12-19 
1 Corinthians 11:23-26 
John 13:1-17, 31b-35 
 

April 7 — Good Friday 
Isaiah 52:13 - 53:12 
Psalm 22 
Hebrews 10:16-25 
John 18:1 - 19:42 
 

April 9 — Easter 
Acts 10:34-43 
Psalm 118:1-2, 14-24 
Colossians 3:1-4 
Matthew 18:1-10 
 
April 16 — Easter 2 
Acts 2:14a, 22-32 
Psalm 16 
1 Peter 1:3-9 
John 20:19-31 

April 23 — Easter 3 
Acts 2:14a, 36-41 
Psalm 116:1-4, 12-19 
1 Peter 1:17-23 
Luke 24:13-35 
 
April 30 — Easter 4 
Acts 2:42-47 
Psalm 23 
1 Peter 2:19-25 
John 10:1-10 

 

Join Us For Our Holy Week and Easter 
Sunday Worships! 

Palm Sunday Worship   9:00 am                                       

 
Maundy Thursday Worship  

@St. Stephen’s   7:00 pm                                                                                                                  
Good Friday Tenebrae Service   7:00 pm                                                                                       
Easter Vigil @Good Shepherd, Saturday,                                                         

7:00 pm      

 
Easter Sunday Worship   9:00 am                                                                                              
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About Worship 

 When I was growing up, my parents were part of a dinner group, consisting of a number of couples, all of 
whom were good friends with one another.  And my parents and their friends would sometimes do what was 
called a “Progressive Dinner Party .”  It was such that on the evening of the Progressive Dinner Party, one couple 
would have the dinner group over for hors d’oeuvres.  And then the dinner group would proceed to another  
couple’s house for the main course.  And then the dinner party would proceed to yet another couple’s house for 
dessert.  It was a “Progressive Dinner Party” because the couples progressed from one house to the next. 
 This Holy Week we are going to do a similar thing.  We are going to have a “Progressive Holy Week,” in 
which we will go from one church to another to another as we journey with Christ to his suffering, death, and  
resurrection.  With that said, we will begin by gathering for worship at St. Stephen’s Lutheran Church in New  
Kingstown for Maundy Thursday service.  The address is 30 West Main Street, New Kingstown.  Worship will be at 
6:00pm on April 6th.   Worship will include an Agape Meal.  At the end of worship, there will be the stripping of the 
altar.  There will be no worship at Our Saviour that evening. 
 The next evening is Good Friday, and we will have our traditional Tenebrae Service at Our Saviour  
beginning at 7:00pm.  This service will include a number of hymns and readings focusing on the suffering and death 
of Christ our Lord.  As the service progresses, candles will be extinguished and electric lights will be turned off, so 
that by the conclusion of the service, it will be completely dark in the nave.  The Paschal Candle will be recessed 
out, and the congregation will leave in silence.  There will be no service at St. Stephen’s that evening. 
 The next evening is Holy Saturday, and my wife’s church, Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, will be  
conducting their usual Easter Vigil service.  That will begin at 7:00pm.  Good Shepherd is located at 3700  
Rutherford Road in Paxtang.  The service includes several readings that recall the faithfulness of God to God’s  
people throughout the history of faith.  The service also includes the remembrance of baptism, and the first  
celebration of Holy Communion in the Easter Season.  
 Finally, on Easter Sunday, we will have our regular Sunday worship schedule.  Worship will be at 9:00am at 
Our Saviour and 11:00am at St. Stephen’s.  It will be a glorious day in which we rejoice in the resurrection of our 
Lord.  At Our Saviour, we will celebrate with several of our young people that day as they receive their first  
communion.          
 So please plan to join us for our Progressive Holy Week.  The journey together promises to be a blessing to 
our faith lives, as we worship with our sisters and brothers in Christ from St. Stephen’s and Good Shepherd.    
 
 
 
 

  

Upcoming In Betweeners Event  
Future Event in September! 

What:  The Story of Moses  
Where:  Sight & Sound Theater 
When:  Saturday, September 16th 

Cost:  $89 or $84.55 for a group of 15+ 
Reservations to the Flemings by May 23rd. 
Mark your calendars & save the date.  More details and a sign-up sheet are now in the Narthex. 
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     A Word on Stewardship 
   I want to inform you that envelopes will soon be available in the pew racks for special offerings.  These 
envelopes will have a label on the front of them, such that you can note whether you would like to designate  
monies toward certain church expenses/funds, namely, Bulletins, Benevolence, Christian Education, Building Fund, 
and Memorial.  There will also be a blank line, in which you can write-in where you want your special offering to go. 

These offering envelopes are not meant to replace your weekly offering envelopes.  We encourage you to 
keep up with your regular giving to support the congregational budget.  But the special envelopes are a way to  
supplement your regular giving and earmark dollars to offset particular costs in the life of Our Saviour.  What are 
those costs?  Well, “Bulletins” is pretty self-evident.  There is a cost to generate a bulletin each week, which  
includes the cover, Celebrate insert, additional paper inserts, and printing expense.  “Benevolence” is the money 
Our Saviour gives toward Mission Support, which provides for the greater mission within our synod, and the larger 
church known as the ELCA.  “Christian Education” is again self-evident.  This entails all things related to the educa-
tion of our young people as well as adults, mostly it includes at present the cost of curriculum.  “Building Fund” is 
the monies that are collected for larger projects related to property, which might include things like the mainte-
nance of the church roof or the parking lot.  And Memorial is the monies collected for other projects in the life of 
the church, usually given in memory of an individual.   

In short, there are particular expenses of the church, those things named above, which if they are not  
funded by special offerings, are paid for from the regular giving.  It would be great if you have a particular passion 
like Christian Education or Benevolence, that you might give an additional special offering to help offset those 
costs.  Just something to think about in relation to the stewardship of our personal resources.     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Jesus Said, “Let the Little Children Come to Me.”   
We have successfully revived Sunday School for the children of Our Saviour.  The children have a  
lesson, complete a craft and enjoyed a snack.  As a reminder, children’s Sunday School class will be 
held on the first Sunday of the month during the service.  The next class will be Sunday, April 2nf.  
Children will be excused for their lesson after the children’s message.  Please share our news with  
anyone you know who may be interested.  We welcome every child to join us and learn!  WE ARE SO EXCITED TO 
HAVE GOTTEN STARTED!  OUR CHILDREN ARE AN INTEGRAL PART OF OUR CONGREGATION. 
 

Synod Assembly Voting Members  
Needed                                                                                    
The Synod Assembly this year will be held June 2nd (online) and June 3rd (in person).   We are looking for 2  
volunteers to represent us at the Assembly, 1 lay female and 1 lay male, both voting members.  If you are  
interested or have any questions, please call the church office or Pastor Joel.  Thank you.  
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     Dear Padre,  
So what were some of the best things you saw on your trip to Spain and France? 
 
Signed, Travel Enthusiast 
 
Dear Travel Enthusiast, 
 There were so many great things my family and I experienced on our trip.  But, I think the 
best way to talk about the trip is by talking about UNESCO World Heritage sites.  Now, we are 
probably all familiar with the National Park Service.  We are familiar with all those places in the United States that 
fall under the umbrella of the N.P.S., including places like the Statue of Liberty, Yellowstone, Monticello, and so 
forth. 
 Well, aside from the N.P.S., there are a large number of important cultural sites throughout the world.  
UNESCO stands for the United Nations Educational, Scientific, and Cultural Organization.  Its mission is to 
contribute to the building of a culture of peace, the eradication of poverty, sustainable development and 
intercultural dialogue through education, the sciences, culture, communication, and information.  In short, 
UNESCO, as I see it, is about lifting up important places in the world to help us heal and grow as a human species.  
So, Auschwitz-Birkenau Concentration Camp is a UNESCO site.  Wartburg Castle, where Luther translated the Bible 
into German is a UNESCO site.  So on and so forth. 
 So, in Spain, we saw several UNESCO sites including La Sagrada Familia, which is a basilica in Barcelona.  It 
is the most visited landmark in Spain.  It is the best example of Antonio Gaudi’s architectural genius.  It is a church 
that is still in the process of being built.  We also saw Park Güell, another UNESCO site, which was designed by 
Gaudi.  It is Gaudi’s version of an English garden, but parts of it look like something out of a Dr. Suess book.  We 
also experienced a little bit of Las Fallas, which is a festival that takes place in Valencia.  It is in honor of St. Joseph.  
This festival includes numerous light shows, floats, fireworks, and a lot of partying.  And it goes on for weeks.  
Interestingly enough, this festival is considered an “intangible” UNESCO site.  In other words, Las Fallas is not so 
much a physical place, even though it takes place in Valenica, as it is an event.  So, UNESCO recognizes not just 
places but events and even foods as world heritage sites.  One of the foods we enjoyed in Spain is paella, which is a 
rice based dish with all sorts of seafood included.  Our dish had chicken, since my wife is allergic to shellfish.  The 
main spice in the dish is saffron.  Paella is being considered for inclusion as an “intangible” UNESCO site.  We also 
saw the Serra de Tramuntana on the Spanish island of Mallorca.  These mountains are also a UNESCO site, and they 
are simply spectacular.  We also toured the Cathedral-Basilica de Santa Maria in the city of Palma on the island of 
Mallorca.  This basilica is another UNESCO site and boasts the world’s largest nave.  It is also home to the Song of 
the Sybil, which is a liturgical drama and Gregorian chant, the lyrics of which comprise a prophecy describing the 
Apocalypse.  The song has been sung on the eve of Christmas in this church nearly uninterrupted since medieval 
times.  The song is another “intangible” UNESCO site. 
 In France, we visited Millau, where we saw the largest suspension bridge in the world.  Although the bridge 
itself is not a UNESCO site, it serves as a gateway to the Causses and Cevennes, the landscape of which is a UNESCO 
site.  And in France, we also saw the double-walled city called Carcassonne, which is another UNESCO site.  It is an 
absolutely beautiful city.  We wanted to see this city, because our family plays a German-made game by Hans 
Jurgen called Carcassonne.   
 So that gives you a little insight into what we experienced on our trip to Spain and France.  At some point, I 
hope to share our trip through a presentation of pictures and commentary.  So, there will be more sharing to come 
at a later time.  Thanks for your question. 

 
 

 

Signed, Padre  
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Council Minutes  

Please Note:  Council Minutes cannot be included in the newsletter until after Council has approved them.           
 

  Evangelical Lutheran Church of Our Saviour 
Minutes of the Regular Council Meeting 

Wednesday, February 8, 2023 
 

Members Present:  Pastor Joel Petruschke, Antonetta Fleming, President, Brad Neil, Vice-President, Jim Lubrecht, 
Treasurer, Jeanette Logan, Secretary, Penny Zimmerman and Dawne Veet, (via ZOOM). 

Members Absent:  Steve Barron 

At 6:40 pm the meeting was called to order and Pastor Joel offered a word of prayer. 

The minutes from the Council Meeting on January 11, 2023 were edited and approved.  Pastor Joel made a motion 
to approve the minutes and Brad Neil seconded the motion.  The motion carried. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Jim reviewed the finance questions that Council had for him from our January 11, 2023 
meeting.  His responses to those questions are as follows. 

Jim did not transfer any money from the Current Fund to the Fund Raising Account.  The amount spent for  
       Germanfest in 2021 was $1,728.28. 
The starting balance for the Memorial Fund in January, 2022 was $79,027.16 and the ending balance in 2022 

was $87,474.90. 

The donations are all at zero for the Budget for 2023 (JIM CAN ANSWER THIS AT THE MEETING).  Benevolence 
comes out of the General Fund and our payment to Synod is $6,000.00.  It was noted that perhaps we consider 
bringing back special Benevolence Envelopes for members to use for their contributions to this fund.  This was 
something that had been done many years ago.   

Jim reviewed the financial report information with Council.  In January of 2023, Jim took out $5,000.00 out of the 
Current Fund Mutuals to cover expenses.  This week, Jim put the money back into the Current Mutual Fund  
Mutuals.  Jim will hold another Finance Committee meeting soon and he will advise Council when the meeting has 
been scheduled.  Jim believes people are giving more.  Penny and Jim are counting the Easter Egg sales money  
every Tuesday at church.  If Penny or Jim are unable to be present on a given week, Anneke volunteered to be  
present to help count the money. 
 

Secretary’s Report:  Nothing to report. 

Committee Reports: 

Christian Ed:  No Report 

Child Protection Policy:  No Report 

Fund Raising:  No Report 

Mutual Ministry:  No Report 

Property:  No Report 

Scholarship BOT:  No Report 

Social Ministry:  No Report 

       Stewardship:  Not committee at this time 
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         Welcome:  No Report 

Worship and Music:  Report submitted and reviewed by Council. 

Finance:  A report was submitted and reviewed by Council. 

Pastor’s Report:  A report was submitted and reviewed by Council.  Pastor Joel informed Council that Barb received 
information pertaining to the Primary Day Election on Tuesday, May 16th.  The election workers will come in to set 
up the polling machines on Monday, May 15th during the morning or evening hours.  Discussion by Council was had 
about possibly doing another baked goods sale and perhaps hot dogs, soda and water.  Sign-up sheets would be put 
in the Narthex to ask members to volunteer to donate baked goods.  There will be another election on November 
7th.  Discussion ensued about perhaps asking members to donate crockpots with different soups to be sold on a 
takeout basis at the election. 

Old Business: 

Research on cost effective ways to lower our expenses:  Dawne would like to see our expenses and try to  
       determine where we can make some changes to save money.  She is willing to meet with Jim.  Jim  
       mentioned that he can provide Dawne with detailed reports from Quick Books to help her determine where 

we might be able to save the church money. 
Sundays and Seasons:  Barb says were aren’t currently using Sundays and Seasons and perhaps it would be wise 

for us to discontinue the license.  Hope Bowling would be someone to talk to about this.  Jim and Anneke 
will look at all of the committees and their expenses, i.e. Administration, Worship and Music and  

       Maintenance. 
Attendance Statistics:  Can Barb check on comparisons of attendance from last year and 2021?  Pastor Joel 

reached out to Barb during the meeting and she reported back to him that in January, 2022, the records 
show 43 members present.  In January of 2023 there were between 42 and 47 in attendance on a Sunday. 

Outdoor address sign and Marquis:  Anneke informed Council that Dave is currently in New Jersey but he  
       informed her that once the temperatures stay at a consistent 50 or 60 degrees he will begin working on the 

long, tan address sign.  She will provide an update on repairing the Marquis sign. 
Visioning Update:  Dawne has started the process of going through the visioning responses but issues with her 

computer have caused a delay.  She will send an email to Council when it has been completed. 
Christmas Tree Storage Bag:  The bag Dawne thought she would be able to donate is no longer available but 

she will check online at Target to find one suitable for us to use. 

New Business: 

New Roof Repair Quotes:   Two quotes to repair the church’s roof were provided for us to keep on file at the 
church.  At the present time, thankfully we are not in need of roof repairs but we will keep the estimates on 
file in the event the need arises to repair the roof. 

Special Congregational Meeting:  Reviewed minutes from the Congregational Meeting on Sunday, January, 29, 
2023.  Anneke made a motion to accept the minutes and Pastor Joel seconded the motion.  The motion  

       carried. 
Interim Contract Meeting with St. Stephen’s Lutheran Church, New Kingston, PA:  Pastor Joel, Jim Lubrecht, 

and Anneke Fleming had a meeting on Saturday, February 4, 2023, with Council Members from St.  
       Stephen’s Lutheran Church to discuss the Letter of Agreement for Pastoral Services and worship time for 

both churches.  After the meeting, Pastor Joel contacted Reverend Beth Martini, Assistant to the Bishop of 
Lower Susquehanna Synod, to update the Letter of Agreement for Pastoral Services with the changes that 
were raised at this meeting. 

Special Congregational Meeting on Sunday, February 12, 2023:  A vote on the Interim Agreement for  
       Pastoral Services will take place.  A change in worship time will be discussed but not voted on at this time. 
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          Anneke sent an email to Tom Burson, Council President of St. Stephen’s Lutheran Church suggesting the  
    possibility of St. Stephen’s having their worship service begin at 8:15 am and Our Saviour having its service begin 
at 10:15 am.  This would be a 45-minute time change for each church making it equitable.  Questions from the  
Congregation pertaining to this agreement between Pastor Joel and St. Stephen’s Lutheran Church will be addressed 
and answered at the meeting. 
 Points to consider:  
  Pastor Joel may not be hired by St. Stephen’s Lutheran Church. 
  There will be a re-evaluation after the 6 month period. 
  The contract begins on March 21, 2023 and ends on September 21, 2023. 
  Our focus is to help other Christians. 
  Our church has a large financial deficit and this additional $15,000 will help us. 
  St. Stephen’s will be responsible for paying travel expenses directly to Pastor Joel. 
  ELCA Worker’s Compensation Coverage that Our Saviour already pays for will cover Pastor Joel  
  during his time at St. Stepen’s Lutheran Church. 
  St. Stephen’s is responsible for a supply pastor during Pastor Joel’s vacations. 
  Pastor Joel’s vacation and continuing education will remain the same for Our Saviour. 
  St. Stephen’s is in need of an organist and they have asked about Mitchell’s availability. 
  Holy Week Services - The possibility of having progressive services throughout the week is being  
  discussed with switching back and forth between churches.  On Easter Sunday Pastor Joel would  
  preach at both churches. 
 
At 9:15 pm Pastor Joel made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Brad seconded the motion.  The motion carried. 
Our next Council Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, March 8, 2023 at 6:30 pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Jeanette Logan, Council Secretary 

 

 2023 Candy Egg Project  
 We would like to thank everyone who volunteered with this year’s egg project – whether you made eggs, sold eggs, 
 purchased eggs, or consumed eggs!  
 
 Approximately 17,000 eggs were made this year.   
 
 Have you ever wondered why you were required to continually wash your hands, wear and change your apron,  
 head cover, and gloves throughout the egg making season?  The reason is because our Church is licensed through 
 the Department of Agriculture and the Susquehanna Township Board of Health.  As a result, we must follow strict 
 Food & Safety guidelines.  We are pleased to report that we were inspected by Susquehanna Township on  
 March 23, 2023, and as a result, we received an excellent report. 
 
 A follow-up meeting to discuss your feedback and suggestions will be held on  
 Wednesday, April 19, 2023, at 6:00 p.m., in   the Church social hall.  A light meal will be  
 provided.  Please RSVP to Barb Johnson,  (717) 545-9992, by Sunday, April 16.   
 Co-Chairs: 
 Alice Lubrecht, Nadine Martin, Donna Miller 
 



Good News Page 9 

 OUR SAVIOUR    

 FINANCIAL REPORT   

 through February 28, 2023   

     

ENVELOPES AND PLATE $            20,188.00   

FUND RAISING $              7,757.75    

FELLOWSHIP HALL RENTAL $                     0.00    

    TOTAL INCOME $            27,945.75    

     

EXPENSE  $            34,933.61    

     

DEFICIT  $           (6,987.86)   

     

     

       PNC BANK STATEMENT BALANCES    

       as of  February 28, 2023    

     

CURRENT FUND  $           12,095.43   

MEMORIAL FUND  $           87,746.32  *  

     

     

     

       THRIVENT ACCOUNTS    

     

  2/28/2023  1/31/2023 

     

CURRENT FUND MUTUALS  $           53,211.11   $     54,200.25 

SCHOLARSHIP MUTUALS  $         161,426.16   $   164,406.08  

     

     

     

* $61,000 of Memorial Fund is from the Neidich 
    estate.   

  $1,310.57 of   Memorial Fund is from the Ruth Knerr estate  

     to be used for Christian Ed expenses.   
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Madalynn Brittelli 4/5  Toby Drake 4/15 

Lori Provencher 4/5  Lauren Trea 4/15 

Ashley Brittelli 4/6  Robert McIntyre 4/19 

Isabella Kessler 4/7  Dan Fleming 4/21 

Hope Bowling 4/9  Herb Logan 4/25 

Barbara Ecklund 4/13  Mary Petruschke 4/26 

Kevin Ecklund 4/14    

Thank you! 
Thank you for the prayers, cards, and calls while my husband David has been recovering from  
his surgeries and  while he continues his physical therapy.  We are truly blessed with his progress.   
God has blessed us with a "caring" church family and we are truly grateful.  Carol Ranck & family.  
 

 
Let’s think about camp!  
We have received the new camping corp. brochures for the upcoming 2023 summer programs.  
They are on the table in the Narthex. Camping is not just for children. They offer family camp &  
elders camp.  Pick one up & check out all that is being offered this year!  
 

Jobs are available  
In addition to offering summer camping for campers the Lutheran Camping Corp. also offers summer employment 
for high school & college students such as:  counselors, lifeguards, kitchen staff, craft staff and maintenance.  More 
information about these opportunities is available at LutheranCamping.org/employment.  
 
 

Manna Food Pantry 
Our “2nd Sunday” food collection is still ongoing.  During this time of continuous rising food  
prices & heating costs, food pantries are seeing a greater demand of their services.  If you would  
like to make a donation you may bring your items into the church & place them on the table in  
the Narthex at any time.  There is a list of suggested items now on the table. If you would like to  
make a monetary donations, please mark your envelopes “Manna Food Pantry” and place it with your regular giving 
envelope.  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

   1 
 
 
                  

2 - Palm  
Sunday 
 
9 am - Worship  
with Children’s 
Sunday School 
 
 

3 
 

Pastor Joel 
@St. Stephen’s 
 
6 pm -  
Welcome 
Committee 

4 
 

 
 
 
 
 

5 
 
10 am - visitation 
11 am - Memorial 
Service for Eva 
Kunz 
 
 

6 - Maundy 
Thursday 
 
 
 
6 pm - Supper & 
Worship  
@St. Stephen’s 

7 - Good Friday 
 
 
 
 
7 pm - Worship 
@Our Saviour 
 

8 
 
7:00 pm - Easter 
Vigil @Good 
Shepherd 
 
 
 

9 - Easter Sunday 
 
9 am -  
Worship 
with 1st 
communion 
 

10 
Pastor Joel  
@St. Stephen’s 
6 pm - Praise Him 
Singers Rehearsal 
deadline for 
committee  
council reports 

11 
 
 
 
 

12 
 

2 pm - Bible Study 
@Manor 
@Oakridge 
 
6:30 pm - Council 

13 
 

 
 

 
 
 

14 
 
 
 
 

 

15 
 
 

16 - Easter 2 
 
9 am - Worship  
 

newsletter 
deadline 
 

17 
 
Pastor Joel 
@St. Stephen’s 
 
 

18 
 
 
 
 
 

19 
 
6 pm - Egg Making 
Wrap-Up Meeting 
 
 

20 
 
 

 

21 
 
 
 
 
 

22 
 
 

23 - Easter 3 
 
9 am - Worship 
3:45pm - Worship 
@Manor 
@Oakridge 
 

24 
 

Pastor Joel 
@St. Stephen’s 
 
6 pm - Praise Him 
Singers Rehearsal 

25 26 
 
2 pm - Bible Study 
@Manor 
@Oakridge 

27 28 29 

30– Easter 4 
9 am - Worship  
 
Family  
Promise  
Host week  
begins 
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The Evangelical Lutheran 
CHURCH OF OUR SAVIOUR 
420 North Progress Avenue 

Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17109 
 

Phone: 717-545-9992 
Email: ossec@comcast.net 

Web Site: www.oslutheranharrisburg.org 

Mission Statement 
Our Saviour Lutheran Church, a caring                             
congregation dedicated to the word of 
Christ, welcomes all people to worship and 
to grow with us as we share His love and 
salvation with our neighbors, our children 
and ourselves. 

Worship                          
9:00 am.   

Please join us!      

Holy Eucharist is celebrated                                          
every Sunday.                                                                    

                                                             

Church Office 
9:00 am -12:00 pm Monday through  

Friday 
Phone: 717-545-9992 

Email: ossec@comcast.net 
Web Site: www.oslutheranharrisburg.org 

 

Holy Eucharist 
is celebrated                                          


